
 Congratulations to the Coke County 4-H Intermediate 
Food Challenge teams that competed at the District 7 Food Challenge Contest November 25 in Abilene. 
 Team members were Blue Team (bottom left photo): Karissa Cervenka, Elexia Davis and McKenna 
Parker and the Pink Team (top left photo) members were: Cami Davidson, Emma Lozada, and Keeley 
Queen.  The Blue team placed 6th in the Fruits and Vegetables category and the Pink team placed 7th 
in the Nutritious Snack category. 

been established so that each 
member of  CCRTA will hear 
from somebody about legislation 
that should be addressed and 
legislators who should be 
contacted.  District 28 Senator 
Charles Perry contact 
information is P.O Box 12068, 
Capitol Station, Austin, 78711 or 
512 463-0128.  House 
Representative Drew Darby’s 
contact information is P.O. Box 
2910, Austin, Tx 78711,  512 
463-0311(ext.E2 406). Email is 
also available by typing in the 
reps name in Google.  All info 
will pop up.  Stay tuned!

By Morgan Runyan
Texas AgriLife Agent 

The 2015 Coke Co. Livestock 
Show is quick approaching and 
the livestock association is 
pleased to announce an addition 
to the upcoming show.  This year, 
there will be a pee-wee 
showmanship show following the 
lamb and goat show on Friday 
and following the pig show on 
Saturday.

Anyone 8 and under and not a 
current 4-H member can 
participate in the pee wee show. 
Each participant will need to find 
an animal to borrow to bring in 
the ring and a helper is welcome 
if  needed.  There will be a sign 
up sheet at the concession stand 
for those that would like to 

The Observer/Enterprise    Friday,  December 5, 2014    Page 3

Kaci Queen is shown with her Hampshire.  She took the 
Championship Hampshire award and her entry was later named  
Grand Champion in this year’s Market Swine Show.  

(Continued on Page 7)

The CCRTA met at the First 
Baptist Church in Bronte at the 
regular covered dish meeting on 
November 17, 2014.

President of  District XV Lynn 
Granzin met with the group to 
bring members up to date on 
successes and concerns of  the 
district and state.

This is an especially important 
year to meet with the CCRTA to 
be counted as aware of  the state 
issues concerning retired and 
active teachers.

Members decided to donate 
books to the local elementary 
schools.  Members will bring 
children’s books in good 
condition and a budget amount 
was set for new books.

Members present included 
Lynn Granzine, Ann Hamilton, 
Donna Poehls, Skip Casey, Leva 
Self, Paul Gothard, Kay 
Gothard, Kathy McCown, June 
Gulley, Pat Lee, Lisa Dyess, 
Brenda Hines, Bill Hood, Cristie 
Bagwell, Lee Wommack, Merle 
Kelso and Charlotte Jackson.

Next meeting will be January 
19, at noon, at the Bronte 
Baptist Church.  All  active 
school personnel, and retired 
teachers and school personnel in 
the area are welcomed to come 
to the meetings and consider 
becoming a member of  CCRTA.

A phone system grid for 
calling CCRTA members has 


